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[Super] Oregon Virtual Academy (ORVA) Charter School:
Guidance for Administrators
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July 23, 2008

To: District Superintendents, ESD Superintendents, Business Managers and cthers

RE: Oregon Virtual Academy (ORVA) Charter School

SUMMARY: Students wishing to attend ORVA who reside outside of the North Bend School
District must receive permission from their resident district prior to enrolling in ORVA.

ORVA is a public charter school sponsored by the North Bend School District that will be opening on
September 3, 2008. The State Board of Education granted ORVA a waiver of a state statute that
restricted the number of students that ORVA may enroll from outside of the North Bend School
District.

As part of granting the waiver the state board required students who attend ORVA who
reside outside of the North Bend School District to receive permission from the student’s
resident school district prior to enrolling in ORVA. This requirement applies to all students
regardless of whether the student attends a public school or private school or is homeschooled. The
state board limited the student enroliment in ORVA to 600 students. It is expected that ORVA will
enroll students from throughout the state.

It is a decision of the resident school district whether to grant a student permission to attend ORVA.

There are no uniform state standards for granting this permission. A school district should use
reasons for granting students permission or denying permission that are rational and consistent —
for example, the district could decide based on what best serves the student’s educational needs
and interests.

ORVA has sample permission forms available for use by school districts and will be distributing
these forms to parents. A school district may use these forms or a form developed by the school
district.

An interdistrict transfer agreement form is not the appropriate form to use for granting this
permission. A student attending ORVA does not require an interdistrict transfer.

The permission required by the State Board for enrcliment in ORVA does not apply to enroliment in
other public charter schools. A student may enroll in other public charter schools without the
permission of the student’s resident school district.

Note: Superintendent Susan Castillo has directed her siaff to work with the State Board of Education

and education stakeholders to prepare policy options for the 2009 legislature to review issues
around funding, quality and equity with online education providers.
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